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                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168

                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or email me, margarethaslam6@gmail.com
Our subs are now due. If pre-covid you had a road rep deliver newsletters and collect your sub, please put £3 aside as they will be calling to collect it and deliver your new card. If you prefer to pay by bank transfer, details will be sent by email or via your rep.

On February 21st our old friend John Baker returned to give us an expert guide to 'Delightful Dahlias.' His wife, June, won the Victoria Medal of Honour, VHM, in September and is now a celebrity in the RHS world. Congratulations to her! John became enthused by dahlias when he was encouraged as a child by his Granddad. Dahlias are becoming popular again as they are long lasting and like any soil. They are part of the Composite group, including asters, chrysanthemums, daisies and sunflowers. Their petals are made of little tubes. Originally they grew on mountain slopes in Mexico, where tall tree dahlias are still to be found. The King of Spain back in the 16th century instructed his explorer Hernan Cortes to report back on Aztec life and culture, and part of this meant that dahlia seeds were sent back to Spain.

They were named by Dr Andres Dahl.
It was quickly found that the plants could be crossed to produce many shapes of flowers and each nation developed their favourites. We seem to like balls and German people like pom-pons.
Dahlia Juarezii has spiky petals and is the fore-runner of all cactus dahlias nowadays. We grow hybrids of thirty six species found in Mexico. Some are unlikely to flower here as they need more heat.
John grows dahlias in containers so that he can move them around to good effect amongst his Hostas.
Collarette Dahlias were developed in France, these have large single petals with a very striking double frill in the centre of a contrast colour.
Fimbriated Dahlias are exciting as each petal splits into a sort of fish-tail shape at the tip, often of a different colour. These are highly prized in Japan.
Waterlily Dahlias look just like a water lily, and John sometimes fools visitors by picking a few blooms and floating them on his pond.
Ball and Pom-Pon Dahlias have very neat mathematical placing of petals all around.
Decorative Dahlias can be very large and can be seen winning prizes at Flower Shows.

Allow adequate space when planting, they will need  about 3' diameter, and don't plant too early or they will be leggy as they struggle for light. Beware of frost too, cover with fleece or newspaper if you have made an early start. Plant with the eye or shoot facing upwards. They don't like to be standing in water. Bonemeal gives them a good start, also tomato food when they start to flower. They need full sun. They also need support from the start, and don't forget the label! Try to avoid spearing the tuber when you push the support sticks in. Wisley fix netting above for theirs to grow through. 

Slugs and snails will attack young shoots. John is surrounded by fields with golf-ball sized slugs and stops them damaging his plants by watering with a solution of one part of ammonia to nine parts of water at the beginning of the year every two weeks. Ammonia is nitrogen and makes leaves rather than flowers so in June he changes to the garlic treatment to encourage flowers. This is two bulbs of garlic bashed in a bag and then boiled in two litres of water. Keep this juice in the fridge and label[!] Use two tablespoonfuls to every litre of water and water dahlias, hostas and ground underneath. It doesn't keep off butterflies though. Late night forays with a head torch and a pot with bleach in it kills them, but don't put this on your compost heap. Nematodes don't affect snails because they hide in their shells and are rather expensive as they need applying three times a year.

You can spray or rub off aphids. Hoe to remove weeds around the young plants, but later on be careful as there will be shallow roots. Water from below or it will spoil the flowers. You can make earwig traps, tubes with crumpled paper inside where they will crawl in to hide. Dahlias will grow on to November if there are no frosts. For exhibitions you need to get big flowers by pinching out the top shoot and then extra big flowers will grow on the side shoots. You might not need to do this on smaller dahlias.

They will need extra water on hot sunny days, best in the evening, and a good soak once a week. Or a leaky hosepipe works well.

The growing bud has two side buds, called Wing Buds. Remove these for a really big central flower and take out the side shots too.

Take off dead heads, these are the squishy pyramid shapes, the new buds are round, keep these!

For exhibiting chose matching blooms free from damage and the right size for that variety. Cut the stem diagonally for good take up of water, a flat cut might just sit on the base of the vase. After frost either cut down clumps in herbaceous borders and mulch with straw and earth or lift and store by cutting off the stems and leaving the tubers on the ground to dry before storage. John wraps them in newspaper and stores in a box in his garage. Too dry they will shrivel and too wet they will rot. Keep at 2-3 degrees.

Thank you, John, for this really informative talk.
On the 25th April Tim Winter will be giving us his highly recommended talk about 'Woodland Crafts', and on 16th May Paul Patton will be talking about 'Growing for the Kitchen.' Both at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road KT19 8HA at 8pm. Plenty of parking behind the Hall. Entrance £2, or £3 for non-members, to include raffle ticket and refreshments. 

Please bring anything suitable for a raffle prize, it all adds to the fun of the evening.

Ewell Horticultural Society are holding their Spring Show on Saturday 2nd April from 2pm until 4pm at Blenheim School, Longmead Road, Epsom.
RHS at Wisley are organising a Giant Egg Hunt on Friday 1st April, also opening early at 7.30am for photographers to make early morning shots.
If you are making a seed order from Dobies include the Order Code XXXXXX for a 40% discount on seeds and 10% discount on other items. Just for members of Epsom Garden Society. To see the catalogue look at www.dobies.co.uk, or phone me, Margaret, 01372 724138, and I will put a paper one through your door. 

Outing to Leonardslee on Thursday 5th May 2022: 
CANCELLED
Best wishes Margaret

